
GARDEN CLUB OF DEARBORN
 February 13, 2023

General Meeting Minutes

Present were 22 members and six guests:  Denise Rose, Sheila Brooks, Judy D’Wanzo, John Matthews, Nanette Fisher and Kim Kovacs-Gucwa.  
Rose Wiggle called the meeting to order at 12:07 p.m. The pledge of allegiance was recited.
As the first item of business, Rose introduced the guests and welcomed them to the meeting. Marietta Lynch then introduced the Club’s new member Marlene Bankwitz and presented her with a pair of gardening gloves.
Next, Rose asked if there were any changes to the January 16, 2023 minutes. There being none, a motion was made to accept the minutes by Linda Johnson and seconded by Cynthia Casillas. The motion was unanimously accepted. 
Laurine Griffin then gave the Treasurer’s Report. She stated that there was an income of $30 from the new member and expenses totaling $210.49 which included those for the upcoming Holly Berry Brunch. This leaves a balance for January 31, 2023 of $17,470.74. Laurine also noted that the CD came due and was moved into the saving account until the new CD is purchased from Huntington Bank. Mary Bugeia and Laurine will be signers on the CD.
Carol Chrzastek gave an update on the website which Eva Gogola has worked on and Eva is looking for any feedback. She also gave an update on the business cards.
Mary Bugeia then reported on the Michigan Garden Club (MGC) scholarship. She informed the Club that Valerie Osowski of U of M Dearborn was awarded the MGC scholarship for $1500. Mary also noted that the Dearborn Historical Museum’s lecture on “Lincoln Motor Company” was informative and well received. 
Carol then reminded those present that the raffle at today’s meeting is a fundraiser for the Club.  There were 4 prizes: 2 centerpieces made and donated by Linda Johnson and her husband, Bob; 1 hand-made heart pillow from Carol McGarvey; and 1 table runner donated by Carol – these items were raffled off at the end of the meeting.
Marietta next reported on that status of the new list of officers for 2023-2025. She noted that the position of President and Recording Secretary still need to be filled. Marietta asked if anyone is interested in these positions to please let her know.
Lastly, Karen Marzonie gave a brief update on the Pollination & Enabling Garden. She noted that the study group is getting a head start and meeting February 25th at 10 a.m. If anyone is interested in joining, please contact her.
There being no further business, Rose adjourned the meeting at 12:15 pm.
Sherry Kammer then introduced today’s speaker, Michele Hodges, President and CEO of Belle Isle Conservancy. Michele presented the history and background of the aquarium noting it was based on one in Italy and was 1 of 3 aquariums in the world at the time.  She reviewed the different exhibits and 


spoke on the famous individuals who contributed to Belle Isle. Michele also spoke on the history of the: James Scott memorial fountain; speak easy in the lower level of the aquarium;  the cultural traditions that played a part in Belle Isle; Oudolf Garden; Anna Scripps Whitcomb Conservatory; and Remick Band Shell. Someone in the audience asked about the Grand Prix and she was happy to report that it will be returning to the streets of Detroit. Michele’s presentation was extremely well received by all.
Respectfully submitted,
Diane Rebori
Recording Secretary
